
By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
September 27, 2016. President 
Pat Stephens called the meeting 
to order at 9:35 am and declared 
a quorum was present.  Board 
members present were Sarah 
Green, Patsy Cason, Pat Carwile 
and Noel Tinkler. John Rainbolt, 
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A report was given on building 
maintenance, and some issues that 
are currently being addressed as a 
result of  the survey.

Policy and procedures were 
discussed, as well as employee 
insurance. John will bring a report 
to the Board at a later date.

Miscellaneous items such as 
cell phones, debit cards, and 
tobacco use were addressed.

The Board voted to give 
longevity bonuses to employees 
for 2016. 

The Thanksgiving meal in 
November for residents and 
guests was discussed and plans 
formulated for the event.

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next regular 
Board meeting will be October 25 
at 9:30 am.  The public is invited 
and encouraged to attend.

The busy schedule for 
October begins Oct. 4, when Ed 
Stabler from the San Angelo 
Symphony will be playing his 
guitar for the entertainment of  
residents and guests at 3:30 pm. 
October 8, at 3:30 everyone will 

be enjoying Sunshine Saturday. 
On Oct. 11, at 3:30, Cindy 
Jordan from the SA Symphony, 
will be sharing her talents at the 
facility. The Sing Along is set for 
Oct. 21 at 3:30. Everyone is 
invited to come, make a joyful 
noise, and enjoy the fun! At 6 
pm, on the 25th, there will be a 
Halloween Festival for the 
residents. There are no residents’ 
birthdays to celebrate this 
month, so the FCCLA will 
sponsor a party Oct. 27, at 2, 
celebrating EVERYBODY!! 
Thank you, FCCLA! There will 
be a Halloween costume contest 
on Oct. 28, with the winner 
being chosen at 2:30. This event 
may not be for the faint of  heart, 
so care should be taken when 
visiting the facility that day. 
There may be many unusual 
creatures roaming the halls. On 
Halloween day, Oct. 31, at 2, 
there will be a pumpkin 
decorating contest…and may the 
best pumpkin win!!!  …..and that 
wraps up October.  Watch out for 
all the little ghosts and goblins 
out trick or treating on 
Halloween, and be safe!

Carolyn Sue Acuff  Lee passed 
away at 5 am Thursday, 
September 29, 2016, at the age 
of  79.  Visitation was held all 
day Saturday, October 1, 2016 
at the funeral home with family 
present 6 pm to 8 pm.  Funeral 
services were held at 3 pm 
Sunday, October 2, 2016, at 
First Baptist Church of  Bronte 
with burial following in Fairview 
Cemetery.  Services were under 
the direction of  Shaffer Funeral 
Home.

Carolyn was born in Ranger, 
Texas, on August 2, 1937, to 
Gernie Babe and Iona Acuff.  
She married Jim Lee on August 
15, 1969.  She was a good 
grandmother and great-
grandmother to all her little 
ones.  Carolyn was a lady of  her 
word and you knew where you 
stood with her.  She retired from 
Bronte ISD after thirty-eight 
years as the librarian.

She was preceded in death by 
her grandson, Darin Burwick; 
sister, Cathy Roussarie; brother, 
Kenneth Acuff; and great-
granddaughter, Lillie Burwick.

Carolyn is survived by her 
husband, Jimmy Lee; daughter, 
Tanya Burwick and husband 
Glenn; sons, Kent Lee and wife 
Phyllis, Tim Lee and wife Pam 
and Kyle Lee and wife Janna; 
adopted daughter, Pam Hilliard; 
grandchildren, Racheal 
Burwick, Zac Burwick, Shay 
Burwick and Lindsey Brown, 
Brandi Lee, Kolt Lee, Kaleb 
Lee, Brent Lee, Kaitlin Lee, 
Ethan Lee, Jami Higgins, 
Cheyenne Lee and Chandra 
Lee; and great-grandchildren, 
Radin and Gabe Burwick, 
Addie and Mac Mitchell, 
Kaycie Brown, Hayden and 
Hadalee Higgins.

Online condolences may be 
made at www.shaffer 
pioneer.com.
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Administrator, and Janie Munoz, 
BOM, were also present at the 
meeting. The invocation was given 
by Patsy Cason. There were no 
absent Board members from the 
previous meeting, and the minutes 
from that meeting were approved. 
There were 2 visitors, Kristin 
Chandler and Jerri Janosik.

The census count shows there 
are currently 29 residents in the 
facility, with one pending, as of  
the meeting date.
 In the staffing update, it was 
reported that the facility is fully 
staffed, with an on-going need for 
prn nurses and CNA’s. 

Accounts receivable were 
discussed, as were the financial 
statements, which were accepted 
as presented.

There are no capital projects 
pending. 

The Administrator gave his 
report. He is currently working on 
advertising and marketing. RLCC 
is now fully certified in Music and 
Memory, which will be very 
beneficial for residents at the 
facility.  

Lunch break was at 11:30, and 
everyone enjoyed a delicious meal 
of  tacos and trimmings, which 


